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counseling warning informing you that further misconduct may result not only in disciplinary 
action, but also in processing for administrative separation from the Navy.  On 30 October 1980, 
you received non-judicial punishment (NJP) for an unauthorized absence, absent from your 
appointed place of duty, and wrongful possession of marijuana.   
 
On 19 December 1980, you were notified that you were being recommended for administrative 
discharge from the Navy.  You were advised of, and waived, your procedural rights, including 
your right to consult with and be represented by military counsel.  Your commanding officer 
(CO) then forwarded your administrative separation package to the separation authority (SA) 
recommending administrative discharge from the Navy with a general (under honorable 
conditions) characterization of service.   
 
Unfortunately, the separation authority’s decision documents are not in your official military 
personnel file (OMPF).  However, the Board relies on a presumption of regularity to support the 
official actions of public officials, and in the absence of substantial evidence to the contrary (as 
is the case at present), will presume that they have properly discharged their official duties. 
Your Certificate of Release or Discharge from Active Duty (DD Form 214) reveals that you 
were separated from the Navy on 31 December 1980 with a general (under honorable conditions) 
characterization of service.   
 
As part of the Board’s review, a qualified mental health professional reviewed your request and  
provided the Board with an AO on 11 July 2021.  The AO noted in-service records did not  
contain evidence of a diagnosis of a mental health condition.  The AO concluded by opining the 
preponderance of available objective evidence failed to establish you suffered from a mental 
health condition at the time of your military service or your in-service misconduct could be 
mitigated by a mental health condition. 
 
The Board carefully reviewed your application, weighed all potentially mitigating factors, and  
considered your request for liberal consideration because your discharge was related to your  
undiagnosed bipolarism.  Additionally, you contend that some of your behavior while you were 
in the Navy was connected to a previously undiagnosed and undocumented bipolarism, and you 
were unaware of your mental condition prior to your military service although bipolarism is 
genetic. 
 
After careful consideration of the AO, your submission of supporting documentation, and 
applying liberal consideration, the Board did not find an error or injustice that warrants 
upgrading your characterization of service or granting clemency in the form of an upgraded 
characterization of service. 
 
The Board carefully considered all potentially mitigating factors to determine whether the 
interests of justice warrant relief in your case in accordance with the Wilkie Memo. These 
included, but were not limited to your contentions as previously discussed, your submission of 
supporting documentation, and your desire to upgrade your discharge.  Based upon this review, 
the Board concluded these potentially mitigating factors were insufficient to warrant relief.   
Specifically, the Board determined your misconduct as evidenced by an NJP, which included the 
wrongful possession of a control substance, outweighed these mitigating factors.  Additionally, 






